CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL / TRADES UNIONS

CORPORATE JOINT CONSULTATIVE MEETING

15 DECEMBER 2004

Present:
M Mooney (Chair) – Acting TC&CE

J Gooding – Executive Director

G Connolly – Interim Executive Director



D Williams – Head of MS&ES



J Cross – Personnel Manager



S Jackson – Personnel Officer



B Graham – Personnel Officer



E Turner – Revenues & Benefits



C Hamilton – Personnel Officer



K Graham – GMB



F Mitchell – UNISON



C Lexa – UNISON

Apologies:
G Caig – GMB



A Westnedge – AEEU



K Dovaston – UNISON 

CJC
39/04
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 13 OCTOBER 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 13 October were discussed and agreed. 

CJC
40/04
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL CJC HELD 19 NOVEMBER

The note of the special meeting of CJC held on 19 November were noted and agreed as a true record.

CJC
41/04
MINUTES FROM CTS CONSULTATIVE FORUM HELD 28 OCT ’04

The minutes of the CTS Consultative Forum held on 28 October were discussed with the following matters arising.

Matters Arising
4.5 Corporate Joint Sickness Group
This group is in the process of being set up and terms of reference agreed.  It is a good example of partnership approach to work with the Trades Unions in bringing improvements.  Work will begin in the New Year to address levels of sickness.  Any suggestion for an appropriate name for the group to J Cross.

CJC
42/04
HOME WORKING PILOT

E Turner and B Graham attended the meeting to give a presentation on the proposed Home Working Pilot.  E Turner circulated a note on Home Working and gave an overview of the proposed pilot scheme.  She explained that there was a possibility of funding from Central Government, available to help set up the scheme.  E Turner outlined consultation to date and advised the meeting that a bid has been submitted and the decision is expected in January 2005.  

E Turner then outlined how the pilot will work here in Carlisle and who will be involved.  Revenues and Benefits are already set up to implement the scheme.  Trades Union reps to be kept updated on progress through contacts in the Business Unit.

There were issues to be addressed:

· How the TU’s adapt to this changing working environment.

· How can staff progress their careers, develop management skills etc if working from home.

These issues can be explored as part of the pilot scheme and a review of the pilot will come back to CJC in April 2005.

CJC
43/04
REVIEW OF DISCIPLINE PROCEDURES & CODE OF CONDUCT

J Cross and C Hamilton introduced a paper on disciplinary procedures and code of conduct, setting out the reasons for the review.  There is a need to bring different practices at CTS and Civic Centre into line, acknowledge recent legislative developments and give clarity.  The new document is likely to consist of the policy, guidance and sample documents etc.

J Cross asked for any thoughts from the Trades Unions or senior management to be submitted to Carolyn Hamilton.

A draft will be available for consultation by February and will be discussed at next CJC.

CJC
44/04
PAY AWARD 2004/07

D Williams introduced documents for discussion and formally launched the consultation on the National Pay Agreement, outlining the timetable and programme.

DW advised that this programme will consist of several projects but today he was seeking agreement on the overall progamme of work and process.

M Mooney asked for any comments from the Trades Unions.  The TU’s confirmed that they are fine with DW’s paper and are keen to start the process as soon as possible.

This very complicated programme must be project managed very carefully.  It is the first major project to be undertaken by the Council since the Council decided to use Prince II methodology for project management.  J Gooding outlined the need for project management of the various projects involved.  Some projects would have a role for TU’s, others will require consultation with TU’s but be management led.  JG, DW, SJ and C Mitchell will define roles within each project and look at who is required to undertake each piece of work.  

J Gooding gave assurance to the Trades Unions on the process of project management and offered further discussions with TU reps on the methodology to be used.

D Williams expressed the hope that the regional representatives would be fully involved in this process.

· Informal meeting JG / TU’s – guidance on how Prince II works

Action: JG

· DW / JG work up project plan paper




Action: DW

CJC
/04
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Budget Consultation

Consultation with the Trades Unions on the Budget Setting Process will take place in January.  It was agreed that the reps on CJC be invited to attend ie. 1 Regional, 3 Internal UNISON reps.

Occupational Health

Jean Cross advised the meeting that a pilot of proactive occupational health would be carried out in two teams – Benefits (within Revenues & Benefits BU) and CTS – either Refuse or Grounds.  The pilot to start early in the New Year and all staff concerned would be advised in good time.

The meeting closed at 12.30pm

